17 September 2018 School Council Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Cathy Oliver

Angee Orvis

Paul Stokes

Mike Baxter

Corrine Lalonde
Crystal Sanford
Kortney Thomas
Caeleigh Fowler
Carolyn Wells
Nathalie Canto
Charlene Hammond
Peggy Samoleski
Kristen Rudd

Linda Green

Sara-Jo Ottewell - Vice-Principal
Darrell Bax — Principal

Call to Order, 6:30pm

1. Welcome and Introductions
Mr. Bax gave a short presentation on the roles and responsibilities of School Council.

2. Approval of the Agenda
Moved by Corrine Lalonde and seconded by Angee Orvis that the agenda be approved
Motion Carried.

3. Approval of the Minutes of June 4, 2018

Moved by Corrine Lalonde and seconded by Paul Stokes that the minutes be approved.
Motion Carried.

Business Arising from the Minutes

4. Playground Update
A representative from Blue Imp and a School Board representative will be meeting with Mr.
Bax next week. No update available yet on the equipment coming from the School Board.

5. Fun Fair Review
The Fun Fair provided a small profit (amount to be detailed at the next meeting) and was
reportedly enjoyed by attendees.

School Report

6. General Updates
- Sports tryouts and field trips have started
- Terry Fox Run will be held on September 27 with a fundraising target of $4,000
- Welcome Back BBQ will be on October 2, 2018



- QSP fundraiser launches September 18, with magazines and cookie dough
- Orange Shirt Day is October 1
- Picture Day is October 9

- Wood shop equipment will soon be available to the intermediates thanks to contacts of Mr.
Bax who are providing a selection of free power tools.

7. Re-organization Day

There will be a class shuffle to comply with mandated class sizes. We will be getting one new
class and eliminating some split classes.

8. Announcements

Announcements are now done online to allow the teachers to play them at a convenient time
for their class. Parents can also see them by visiting the website.

9. School Sign
The sign is waiting to be painted by CCl students and will be installed when ready.

New Business

10. Painting Washroom Doors
Angee Orvis suggested that we look into painting inspirational quotes and messages on the
washroom doors, Crystal Sanford knows someone who may be able to do this. Mrs. Ottewell
will look into Board requirements and Crystal will provide her with the detalls of her contact.

Any Other Business

11. Potholes In the Parking Lot
Mike Baxter inquired about the possibility of getting the potholes in the parking lot repaired.
Inquiries will be made with the Board.

Next Meeting Date

12.The next meeting will be on October 1, 2018. Elections for new council to be held at
that time.

Adjournment

13.Mike Baxter moved and Corrine Lalonde seconded that the meeting be adjourned.
Motion Carried.



